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Lake Erie wind turbine backers ready to study wildlife impact, court manufacturer

By Tom Breckenridge, The Plain Dealer, Cleveland.com 

A Cuyahoga County task force striving to erect wind turbines in Lake Erie is looking for bats, birds and a turbine manufacturer. 

The Great Lakes Energy Development Task Force is taking proposals to count birds and bats in an area three miles off downtown Cleveland, the proposed site for a pilot project of up to eight wind turbines. 

It also hopes soon to enlist a turbine manufacturer for the project, estimated to cost up to $100 million. 

The three-year-old task force, appointed by Cuyahoga County commissioners, is in a race to establish the first offshore wind turbines on the Great Lakes, an achievement that could mark the area as a hub for a new manufacturing industry and create thousands of jobs, officials hope. 

The eight turbines could generate up to 20 megawatts, enough to power thousands of homes. But the project's cost is among a number of daunting legal and ecological hurdles. 

The task force hopes to gather all the regulatory permits it needs by year's end, with a goal of erecting turbines by late 2012. 

Key permits are needed from federal and state wildlife officials. They want to know about current activity around the proposed turbine site. 

So the task force expects to spend $50,000 to $100,000 to count birds and bats during spring and fall migration, using radar and acoustic devices. 

Task force officials, meanwhile, have been in "significant" talks with turbine manufacturers, said Steve Dever, a top county prosecutor and executive director of the task force. 

The task force wants to partner with a manufacturer that is committed to building offshore turbines for the Great Lakes market and that would use Ohio's supply chain, Dever said. 

The task force also hopes to attract a project developer by midyear. The project will need significant subsidies because offshore wind power is estimated to cost twice as much as onshore wind. 

The task force recently spun off a nonprofit development corporation to do pre-development work, such as crafting submerged-land leases for turbine sites. 

The nonprofit will also try to enlist lakeshore counties across Ohio to the offshore wind power effort. 

